```
Michelle DeSmyter:Dear All, Welcome to the Thick Whois IRT
Meeting on Thursday, 25 May 2017 at 18:00 UTC
 Michelle DeSmyter: Meeting agenda page:
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-
3A community.icann.org x 3b7hAg&d=DwICaQ&c=FmY1u3PJp6wrcrwll3mSV
zgfkbPSS6sJms7xc14I5cM&r=8 WhWIPqsLT6TmF1Zmyci866vcPSF04VShFqESGe
5iHWGlBLwwwehFBfjrsjWv9&m=7faI5kQzVuV50XUT3yDtUtnWXSs8gDXnBjgFc
cYN4U&s=UykbMOZjyOK9aOz34h4FXm4r719bSCS2s02x3bg17V0&e=
  joyce 2:Hi,
  joyce 2:I don't know why I have a clone :-)
 Michelle DeSmyter:looks like you have might have two browsers
open - if you run into any audio issues, just let me know and I
can certainly dial out to you :)
  joyce 2:what is the dial in number?
 Michelle DeSmyter: one moment...
 Michelle DeSmyter:1-719-325-2630 with pc: 970 114 5865
 Michelle DeSmyter: that is the US number
  joyce 2:0K
 Michelle DeSmyter: the rest of the numbers are on the invite,
let me know if you run into any issues
 Marika Konings: James Bladel had sent his apologies
 Marika Konings: these are call with the GNSO leadership team
(GNSO Chair and Council vice-chairs)
  Pat Kane: The updated registry registrar agreement for .net and
.com has yet to be approved
  frederic guillemaut:We as SafeBrands have not been able to test
yet.
  frederic guillemaut:idem
 joyce 2:Not yet.
  joyce 2:I don't think we have received any docs from Verisign.
 Pat Kane: Registrars have concerns with the RRA
  Patrick Moroney: We at name.com haven't had time to test yet
either. But we did recieve the documentation.
  joyce 2: Maybe my tech got it.. I'll check. Thanks.
  Pat Kane: it does not.
  Pat Kane: the RRA has to be completed before we can open thick
in production
 Pat Kane: on 8/1
  Pat Kane:transition
  Pat Kane: ICANN legal has the RRA for approval
  Pat Kane:registrars have concerns with the RRA as it pertains
to consent and the GDPR
  Pat Kane:understood
 Pat Kane: thank vou
  steve metalitz:@Pat is the bottleneck at ICANN legal or
elsewhere?
```

Pat Kane:yes

Pat Kane:as well as some of the concerns coming from the registrars about how consent for transferring thick is obtained

Pat Kane:it is not just a Verisign RRA issue

Pat Kane:but overall consent for all registry issue for them

Pat Kane: them being the registrars

steve metalitz:Can any registrars on this call provide confirmatoin of their concerns?

frederic guillemaut: Yes, this item is currently being discussed between registrars.

Jody Kolker:sorry had to hop off for a few minutes.

frederic guillemaut:it is a concern, buy it is also a concern for many other registries. not only .com

frederic guillemaut: This law and the implications is not that old. And did not exist when we started tge pdp

frederic guillemaut:heavy penalties, and 2016, yes steve metalitz:@Jody, what statement are you referring to? steve metalitz:GDPR was adopted May 2016 with effective date May 2018

frederic guillemaut: the work is on the RRA to do, with the registrars and Verisign. And yes, we as registrars have to find a solution.

Marika Konings: The GNSO Council noted during its recent meeting that the discussion on a possible update of the legal review has moved on through discussions between the CPH and ICANN as well as legal input that is being sought by the RDS PDP WG, so no further action is expected at this stage at a Council level.

Marika Konings:although of course any Council member can bring the issue back to the table.

steve metalitz:Correction I believe the agreement within IRT was reached in Helsinki, not Hyderabad.

frederic guillemaut:i will not attend

Jody Kolker:i will not.

Jody Kolker: however I will be dialing in.

steve metalitz:Hope this can be resolved well before ICANN 59 joyce 2:Yes, our tech already implemeted but not yet test.

Pat Kane: it needs to be

frederic guillemaut: Thank you, good bye.